
May 28, 2020 
 
The Board of Supervisors of Shelby County, Iowa, met pursuant to law and rules of said board in 
regular session at 9:00 a.m. via electronically broadcast video with the following members present: 
Charles Parkhurst, Chairman; Darin Haake, Vice-Chairperson;  Supervisor Steve Kenkel and Mark 
Maxwell, Clerk.   
 

This meeting is to be recorded and broadcast via https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88072004694.  The 
meeting is made available to the public with the live broadcast of this meeting.   
 

 
The Supervisors considered the following resolution allowing a $30,000.00 decrease on the secondary 
roads budget.  
 

RESOLUTION 2020-18 ENTRY RECORD OF THE COUNTY BUDGET AMENDMENT AND 
CONSIDERATION OF THE SHELBY COUNTY SECONDARY ROADS BUDGET AMENDMENT 

FOR FISCAL YEAR 2020 
 
BE IT REMEMBERED on this 28th day of MAY 2020, the Board of Supervisors met in scheduled 
session for the filing and considering of an amendment to the Shelby County Secondary Roads 
Budget for Fiscal Year 2020. THEREUPON, , on said day, the Secondary Roads Budget was taken up 
and considered.  Therefore the decrease in the Secondary Roads budget by $30,000.00 was then 
considered and THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that after the vote was taken after a motion by 
Haake and a second by  Kenkel.  The motion passed with Ayes from Haake, Kenkel and 
Parkhurst.  No Nays were cast. 
 
The Supervisors then considered and reviewed a policy governing the reopening of the Courthouse 
keeping employees safe as well as those having County business in the Shelby County Courthouse.  
The court system will govern the procedures required to open the offices on the third floor.    
 
A first phase of basic opening keeping the doors locked and requiring patrons to call ahead to 
schedule business in an office.  The doors will remain locked during this phase, scheduled to end 
June 16th.  Beginning June 17th the lower level doors will be unlocked with elevator usage 
encouraged to the public.  Loitering or visiting offices that persons do not have scheduled business in 
will be discouraged.  The policy may be modified at any time to accommodate the changing horizon 
of this pandemic.   A motion was made by   Kenkel and seconded by Haake to approve the 
Courthouse reopening plan.  The motion passed unanimously.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_______________________________________ 
Charles Parkhurst,  Chairman 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
_______________________________________ 
Mark L. Maxwell 
Clerk to the Board of Supervisors 
 


